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Minutes of the League Composition Meeting 16 August 2018
Venue: Cheam Parochial Rooms, 42 The Broadway, Cheam

Start time 7.51 pm
Chairman: Paul Shepherd

Present (with voting rights)
Dan Rosen, Bertie Barlow, Phil Brooks, Richard Jones Ashtead

David Hodgson, Christopher Bernard Crystal Palace
Peter Lawrence, Brian Skinner Dorking
Marcus Gosling Epsom
Trevor Jones, Julien Shepley, Mike Gunn Guildford

Alan Scrimgour, Nick Grey, Ed Mospan Kingston
Paul Dunican (with proxy for Kevin Thurlow) Redhill

Ken Chamberlain, Martin Cath (with proxy for Simon Lea) South Norwood

Martin Smith, Richard Tillett Streatham
Paul Shepherd (with proxy for David Morant), Paul Durrant) Surbiton 

Daniel Young Wallington

Paul Barasi Wimbledon
Attendee entitled to a casting vote: Paul Shepherd (Chairman)
Attendees not entitled to vote: David Sedgwick (individual member), Ravi Sharma (Epsom) 
Apologies for Absence: Russell Granat, John Foley and Gordon Rennie

Acceptance of entries into the Inter-Club Competitions
Paul Shepherd invited Marcus Gosling to provide an update on Epsom Chess Club. Marcus introduced himself and mentioned that he played for Surbiton last season. He confirmed the following:

1. They have a venue. It will be in the function room of the Rising Sun Public House, Epsom. It is a nice venue with lots of space.

2. In terms of equipment they have 13 chess sets and have 2 chess clocks so far but will have a sufficient number by the start of the season. They also have an ample supply of score sheets.

3. Currently they have 7/8 players and hope to recruit more. They are seeking new players not those who already play for other clubs.

In response to a question by Dan Rosen, Marcus stated that the landlord had confirmed that there would not be an issue with juniors playing at the venue. As the room is rent free the only requirement is that drinks must be purchased at some point during the evening. He also confirmed that there was sufficient parking with 2 adjacent roads providing free car parking after 6 pm on single yellow lines. There is good public transport and the venue is about a 5 to10 minute walk from Epsom Railway station.

Marcus indicated that Epsom wished to enter a team in both the Alexander Cup and the Lauder Trophy. He was questioned whether Epsom has sufficient playing strength for the Alexander Cup but was confident they could manage 10 boards. It was mentioned to the meeting that if a club found that it could not field a full team it should advise the opposing team, in advance of the match, the number of boards that would be defaulted.

Nick Grey drew attention to the multi-club rule and said that there were some clubs who would not be entering a team in the Alexander Cup and their players could potentially play for Epsom in that competition.

A motion, proposed by Paul Shepherd and seconded by Paul Barasi, that Epsom be allowed to enter the SCCA competitions was passed nem.con. 
Agreement of the Main League divisional structure and number of boards per division       

Details of the club entries had been provided to the meeting. Alan Scrimgour deputised for John Foley, who was unable to attend the meeting.  A discussion followed about the entries and whether to have 3 or 4 divisions and also the team entries. The meeting had been provided with a summary of the entries and Option A (status quo) or Option B (4 divisions) with and without Epsom.

Both Streatham and Kingston indicated that they did not wish to play in the Surrey Trophy. Paul Shepherd advised that Surbiton 2 would be prepared to remain in the Surrey Trophy if there was a need to do so.
The meeting adjourned for refreshments at 8.20 pm resuming at 8.45 pm to in the first instance determine whether there should be 3 or 4 divisions.

On resumption the meeting voted in favour of 4 divisions with 6 votes for 3 divisions and 17 for 4 divisions.

It was also agreed that Wimbledon 4 would play in division 3 and Epsom in division 4 nem.con.
The board numbers in each division were agreed nem.con as listed below.

Surrey Trophy – 8 boards

Beaumont Cup – 7 boards

Ellam Trophy – 6 boards

Centenary Trophy – 6 boards

Allocation of teams into the various divisions of the Main League
Paul Shepherd enquired whether any clubs would like to enter a team in the Ellery Williams. None did so and as there was only 1 entry (South Norwood) that competition will not run. 
The composition of the competitions is shown below 
Surrey Trophy

Ashtead 1

Guildford 1

CCF 1
Crystal Palace 1
Surbiton 1

Wimbledon 1

Wimbledon 2

Single round
Beaumont Cup

Surbiton 2
Kingston 1

Guildford 2

South Norwood 1

Wimbledon 3

Streatham
Wallington

Surbiton 3

Single round

Ellam Trophy
Ashtead 2
Guildford 3

Redhill

Wimbledon 4

Dorking 1

Double round

Centenary Trophy
Epsom
Kingston 2

Wimbledon 5

South Norwood 2

Surbiton 4

Double round

Minor Trophy
Ashtead 3

Crystal Palace 2
Dorking 2

South Norwood 3

Wimbledon 6

Double round
Fred Manning

Ashtead

South Norwood

Crystal Palace

Double Round

Ellery Williams
South Norwood

This competition will not run.
Stoneleigh
Dorking

Guildford

South Norwood

Double Round

Acceptance of the entries for the cup competitions shown below was   proposed by Paul Shepherd, seconded by Paul Barasi and passed nem.con.
Alexander Cup

Kingston

Wimbledon

CCF

Guildford

Surbiton

Wallington

Epsom

Lauder Trophy

Dorking
Guildford

South Norwood

Kingston
Ashtead

Crystal Palace

Epsom
Wallington

Acceptance of the entries for the SCCA competitions was proposed by Paul Shepherd, seconded by Paul Barasi and passed nem.con.

Draw for the Alexander Cup and Lauder Trophy

Alexander Cup
Kingston      
v
Guildford
Epsom          v         Surbiton
Wallington    v         CCF

Wimbledon Bye  
Lauder Trophy
Wallington
   v
South Norwood
Crystal Palace v
Guildford
Ashtead           v      Kingston
Epsom             v      Dorking



Any Other Business

David Sedgwick drew attention to what he felt was a flaw in the SCCA mobile phone rule. Earlier this year there was a dispute in the Kent v Surrey U180 county match. The Surrey player discovered during the course of his game that his opponent had used his mobile phone outside of the playing area. The dispute was determined in favour of the Surrey player under SCCU rules. Had it been judged under SCCA rules there would have been a different outcome as the use of a mobile phone outside the playing area is permitted under those rules. Paul Shepherd invited David to draft and propose a revised SCCA mobile phone rule to the Board.  

Nick Grey questioned whether the new season could start early in September. It was pointed out that clubs have been invited to start playing in the last week in September on a voluntary basis. However, once the fixtures list has been issued clubs can start as early as they wish by mutual consent.  
The meeting closed at 9.18 pm.

